

FUOYE NEWS

Walletin JULY 2015 VOL 7 No. 3

2014/2015 Pre-Degree 2nd semester exam concluded

The Pre-degree Unit of Federal University Oye-Ekiti has just conducted the second semester examination for its students for the 2014/2015 academic session. The examination which started with mock or demo exercises on Tuesday 30th June, 2015 commenced fully on 2nd July, 2015 and lasted two days.

The students, numbering one hundred and seventy three (173), were split into two batches according to their faculties. According to the Administrative Secretary of Pre-Degree, Mr. Ayodele Fatuase, faculties of Agriculture, Engineering and Sciences had a total number of ninety nine (99) students who sat for the exam on 2nd July while Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences had seventy four (74).

Mr. Fatuase further disclosed that a prerequisite for admission is that a student would have scored 180 and above in JAMB and must have sat for first and second semester exams. Besides, candidates that went through the pre-degree programme must possess necessary entry requirements into the university as required by Joint Admission and Matriculation Board Examination (JAMB).

However, such candidates would have advantage over 'external' candidates that would apply for admission into the university. He restated that admission into Federal University Oye-Ekiti is strictly based on merit.

The examinations which were supervised by Pre-degree staff and some staff of the ICT commenced at 10:00am and ended by 12noon.

FUOYE PROCURES 175 COMPUTERS, OTHERS.

Federal University Oye-Ekiti has just acquired more computers for use in the institution.

A total of one hundred and seventy five (175) desktop computers, one hundred and seventy five uninterrupted power supply (UPS) units and ten scanners were procured.

Inspecting the computer sets, the visibly impressed Vice Chancellor, Professor Isaac Asuzu, expressed satisfaction at the supply and noted that the university was moving gradually to its full potentials.

Acting Director ICT, Dr. Ken Egbo received the vice chancellor at the newly completed ultra-modern University ICT centre, phase II.

Also present was representative of the Director of Procurement, Ikechukwu Areh, Mr. Efuntade and Seun Ojedeji of the ICT.

The vice chancellor urged all staff to always display sense of ownership with regards to university property. He was obviously unimpressed with the bushy surroundings of the new complex and admonished those present to always see every property of FUOYE as theirs and therefore take every necessary precaution to ensure it is taken good of. He also directed that any breach in the security protocol of the university should be reported to the appropriate quarters for prompt actions.

FRSC CERTIFIES FUOYE VEHICLE FLEET

The Federal Road Safety Corps (FRSC) has disclosed that besides arresting road traffic offenders and enforcing road traffic laws, the Command has other functions put in place to reduce carnage on the road. Speaking at the certificate presentation ceremony at the Federal University Oye-Ekiti, Road Safety Commander, Ido unit, Mr. A. O. Fasakin, said some measures have been put in place to ensure safe motoring on our highways. One of such measures is the safety standardization scheme which entails the Command's inspection of vehicle fleets of government MPDs and non-governmental institutions such as NURTW garages and the drivers.

In pursuance of this new policy thrust, the Command visited over twenty (20) institutions and government agencies to assess the health of the vehicles in their fleet. Reports generated from the exercise were consequently forwarded to headquarters office of FRSC at Abuja for analysis and scoring. At the end of their last exercise, only three out of the twenty organizations visited were certified by the Corps; Federal Medical Centre Ido, Ido-Osi Local Government and of course, Federal University Oye-Ekiti.

Receiving the certificate of Certification in his office, the Vice Chancellor, Federal University Oye-Ekiti, Professor Isaac. U. Asuzu, appreciated the hard work of FRSC both in traffic control and even at road crash scenes. He was full of praise for the efforts of the Command which have cumulated in reduced accidents on the roads especially during festivities. According to him, "if you don't control traffic, the carnage on our roads would be very grievous." He therefore thanked the Command for their efforts at bringing sanity on the highways.

The vice chancellor also acceded to the request of the Command to conduct free training for the university drivers and even other staff and advised them to come up with a formal request letter. Earlier, the FRSC had disclosed that enforcement of the proposed Speed Limit Device on all commercial vehicles would take off September 1, 2015 starting with organizations and NURTW.

The Registrar, D. A. Adeyemo, hailed the proposed take-off of the Speed Limit Device on vehicles and the proposed training of drivers and other staff of the university. Other principal officers present were the Bursar, Barrister Bashir O. Badmus and University Librarian, Dr. Gboyega Adio. Also present were the following Deans: Professor Olusegun Oladimeji, Agriculture; Professor Ojo Bakare, Humanities & Social Sciences; Professor Sylvia Uzochukwu represented by Dr. (Mrs) M.A. Oyarekhua, Sciences and Ag. Director PPU, Engr. F. Adebayo.

SERVICOM GOLDEN RULES

Here are nuggets of information from the SERVICOM Unit of the Federal University Oye Ekiti.

- Cultivate habit of proper waste disposal in wastebins placed at strategic points in the University to ensure clean environment.
- > SWITCH OFF all electrical gadgets in the office at closing time.
- Non-teaching staff are expected to be at their various points of duty between 8am and 4pm. There may be overtime depending on schedule of work at various units.
- ➤ It is UNETHICAL for nursing mothers to come to office with their babies.
- ➤ Buying and selling of personal goods and services by staff in the office is PROHIBITED.
- Engaging in any activities different from specified job description during official hours is UNETHICAL.
- ➤ All forms of wining and dining should be done during break time.

ADSSS ELECTS NEW EXCO

The Association of Demography and Social Statistics Students (ADSS), FUOYE chapter, held her second departmental election at the University main auditorium on Friday 10th July, 2015. The students came out in large numbers to cast their votes for the candidates of their choice.

Ten positions were contested for while the Electoral Committee Chairman, Adisa Teslim, announced the results as followed: Mustapha Sam Oluwaseyi won the position of president while, Ayilara Adedolapo became vice president. Other positions are Bamiro. I. Emmanuel, secretary, Olanrewaju Laura O., financial secretary, Ofinni Doyin C., treasurer, Durodola Isaiah, Social Director, Sulaimon Oyeleke, sports director, Adedoyin Adelola B, Librarian, and Akinyemi David O., public relations officer.

President-elect, Mustapha S. Oluwaseyi, on behalf of the exco appreciated the effort of the Dean of Student Affairs, Dr. O. O. Fasoranti and HOD, Dr. Gbenga Adeyemi, for their fatherly role and also thanked the entire members of staff of the department. He promised during his administration to portray a good image of the department and that of the noble institution.

The HOD, Dr. Adeyemi, gave kudos to the students for their decorum and mature conduct during the election process. He advised the newly-elected executives to make diligence and transparency their watchword and not see their new offices as an avenue of making money off their fellow students. Most importantly, he advised them not to allow this responsibility to affect their studies in anyway.

WEDNESDAY FOR SPORTS IN FUOYE.

Universities are centres of excellence in all fields of human learning and development, and as such, is undoubtedly one of the vehicles of carrying these development efforts. There is no disputing the fact that sports has become one of the most unifying factors amongst people of varying cultural heritages more so as it has assumed international status, consequently commanding global attention.

It is against this backdrop and in a bid to contribute its own quota towards sports development that the authorities of Federal University Oye-Ekiti recently provided indoor sporting facilities for the recreation of staff and students. These facilities include standard table tennis board and kits, scrabble, chess, draughts board and Ayo-olopon, a Yoruba local game. While officially declaring the sporting equipment ready for use, the Vice Chancellor, Prof. Isaac Asuzu, expressed his administration's readiness to support sporting activities fully on campus. He added that he would ensure the speedy completion of the ongoing reconstruction of the football pitches on the two campuses.

The Vice Chancellor remarked that since the institution's work force is young, strong and energetic, it would be most ideal for the university to also have a strong football team for both staff and students that would represent the institution at NUGA games in the future.

He disclosed that the welfare and development of staff is of utmost concern to the management, while reiterating the fact that the institution is nascent and as such, sports lovers and aficionados should be patient as management works to build a world class university that would accommodate all facets of human development. He also declared every Wednesday as official day for sporting activities on campus from 12 noon.

The highpoint of the event was a game of table tennis between the vice chancellor and the registrar, and of course the chief executive carried the day in a gallant style.

Other winners were Mr. Gabriel Okoli of Computer Science Department who won the chess game, Mr. Sam Adeleye of Maintenance Unit who won the male category of ayo-olopon and Mrs. Ademolaju who won the female category of ayo-olopon. In scrabble, Mr. Gbenga Ogundare of Academic Planning Unit won the contest while Mr. Akomolafe Omotayo of Medical Centre and Mr. Femi Abioluwa from Security Unit had the day in the draughts game.

ANUPA Monthly Meeting/Workshop

This is to inform all members of ANUPA, FUOYE Chapter of their Monthly Meeting/Training Workshop scheduled as follows:

Date: Friday July 24, 2015

Topic: The Strategic Role of the Registry

Speaker: Mr. Ogunyemi, E. O. (Registrar, Ekiti State

University)

Time: 1pm

Venue: Main Auditorium, Oye-Ekiti